

## OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-1400

1 4 DEC 1987

Ref: 87-FOI-2262

Mr. Gustavo Gorriti
The Center for International Affairs
Harvard University
1737 Cambridge Street
Cambridge, MA 02138

Dear Mr. Gorriti:

This is an interim response to your November 30, 1987, Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request, received in this directorate on December 4, 1987. Your request has been assigned number 87-FOI-2262 based upon its receipt in this directorate, and is being processed as expeditiously as possible in accordance with procedural requirements promulgated in DoD Regulation 5400.7-R at 32 CFR 286. The actual processing time will depend upon its complexity, whether it involves sensitive records, voluminous records, extensive searches, consultation among DoD components or other agencies, and our administrative backlog which is in excess of 700 cases.

If you have any questions, please call (202) 697-4026 and ask for an FOIA action officer.

Sincerely,

W. M. McDonald

Director

Freedom of Information and Security Review



## OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-1400

1 4 DEC 1987

Ref: 87-FOI-2262

Mr. Gustavo Gorriti The Center for International Affairs Harvard University 1737 Cambridge Street Cambridge, MA 02138

Dear Mr. Gorriti:

This is an interim response to your November 30, 1987, Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request, received in this directorate on December 4, 1987. Your request has been assigned number 87-FOI-2262 based upon its receipt in this directorate, and is being processed as expeditiously as possible in accordance with procedural requirements promulgated in DoD Regulation 5400.7-R at 32 CFR 286. The actual processing time will depend upon its complexity, whether it involves sensitive records, voluminous records, extensive searches, consultation among DoD components or other agencies, and our administrative backlog which is in excess of 700 cases.

If you have any questions, please call (202) 697-4026 and ask for an FOIA action officer.

Sincerely,

W. M. McDonald

Director

Freedom of Information and Security Review